
 
 
 
 
 

October 2019 
 
Dear friends: 
 
My mind is spinning as I seek your help to joyfully recover from a major surprise. God’s awesome hand 
of blessing has stunned me. 
 
RREACH will soon conclude RREACHABLE 2020. Since only 5 percent of the world's 2.2 million pastoral 
leaders are trained for pastoral ministry, our goal was to reduce that global deficit by 5 percent by 2020 
through outsized activity and partnerships. 
 
We are deeply grateful to report that our Lord Jesus, who is building His Church worldwide, has allowed 
us to exceed our stated goal. We have well crossed the 100,000 mark with more than a year still left of a 
decade-long human capital campaign. 
 
To the One who provides all ideas, opportunities, resources and activities be the Glory. Our latest 
dashboard is behind this letter. Check both sides to experience great joy. 
 
Earlier this year about 25 couples got together to consider the next 10 years. Now RREACHABILITY 2030 
sets our eyes on another 100,000 untrained pastoral leaders.  
 
A very dear couple recently stunned me with a foundational gift of US $500,000 to inspire friends to 
double their gift around a doable vision with a proven record. We have projected an average US $3 
million budget each year—about 20 percent more than usual. We would be happy to share additional 
financial details upon request. 
 
Would you join in my joy over this amazing validation and increase it by helping us exceed a financial 
goal? Please help multiply their generosity by December 3—ThanksGIVING Tuesday—the culmination of 
RREACH’s Season of Giving.   
 
I once again dedicate this work to the One who gives life, breath, health and everything—our Lord Jesus 
Christ. Thank you in advance for building human capital to deliver spiritual health worldwide through 
this global proclamation ministry. 
 
In the Inexhaustible Vine,  

 
 


